
JACKSONVILLE SCHOOL OF BRIDGE BOARD MEETING 
JUNE 6, 2024 

 
The meeting was called to order at 3:30pm by President Carol Shotwell.  Board members present:  
Mark Franzoni, Anne Landry,  Lynne Gheen, Michael Palmer, Emmy Peters, Mike Seibenhaar and 
Nancy Whitmire.  Absent with permission: Bunny George, Craig Hemphill, Michael Smalline. 
 
The meeting was called to discuss the parking lot repair.   
 
There are numerous pothole areas, and the surface of the parking lot has deteriorated to the point 
where it will require major repairs to maintain its surface.   Failure to correct the problem will result 
in an entire “redo” of the lot which would be extremely expensive. 
 
Carol Shotwell obtained three bids to either repair the potholes or to repair potholes and resurface 
the parking lot.   She contacted the Church of Eleven 22 and they are willing to share in the repair 
cost. 
 
The board decided that repairing the potholes would be a very temporary solution and require 
additional repair in one or two years.  The parking lot will require major repairs and it is best to do it 
now before the remaining asphalt is worn too thin to repair. 
 
Accordingly, Carol Shotwell will obtain another bid for repair/resurfacing.  All bids will be shared 
with The Church of Eleven 22 to determine what portion of the repair cost they are willing to pay. 
 
The board will purchase some concrete and volunteers will repair the potholes at the entrance of 
the parking lot prior to the Sectional Tournament in July, 
 
Anne Landry made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   The meeting was adjourned at 3:45pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Nancy Whitmire,  Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 


